
From: Rapid Testing - Students <rapidteststu@mtroyal.ca> 
Date: Mon, Sep 27, 2021 at 2:41 PM 
Subject: You are Not Permitted to Come to Campus 
To: < >, < > 
 

 
Dear , 
  
A hold was placed on your account for fall classes because you failed or refused to declare your vaccination 
status. Declaration is a mandatory requirement for registration in order to assess requirements for access to in-
person activities. As an ‘undeclared’ or ‘refused to declare’ student enrolled only in online courses, your refusal 
to declare has required MRU to manage your student record in the same manner it is managed for unvaccinated 
students.   
  
As detailed in previous communications, you are not permitted to access campus in person. Should your 
vaccination status change, you will need to update your declaration and upload the proof of your vaccinations to 
the MRU Now app (more information below). If you do not verify your status as vaccinated and you wish to 
come to campus, you must contact the Rapid Testing program by email at rapidteststu@mtroyal.ca and request 
the information on how to upload proof of a negative test to the MRU system. Your strict compliance with these 
protocols is important. If you are found on campus without the appropriate documentation, you will be required 
to leave immediately. Failure to adhere to the Rapid Testing Program protocols will be considered a serious 
violation of the Code of Student Conduct policy. 
  
The hold previously placed on your account will be removed by Sept. 29, 2021.   
  
If you have received either your first or second vaccination and wish to update your vaccination declaration, 
please follow these steps: 
  
How to declare:  

1. Log into MyMRU. 
2. Click on the “COVID-19 Vaccination Declaration” banner.  
3. Select your vaccination status from the drop-down menu. 

 
To comply with the provincial government’s proof of vaccination requirements, Mount Royal will use digital 
vaccination verification through the MRU Now safety app. You are required to verify your vaccination status 
before Oct. 4, 2021. 
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